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SUBMISSION TO THE SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE ON MEDICARE
Dear Committee Members,

I refer you to the attached article/s which appeared in the industry publication Australian Doctor. The subject of the first article was an independent analysis I performed to gauge the impact of both proposals on an outer metropolitan general practice. The second article was a follow-up story regarding the controversy it seemed to generate in Parliament.
Allow me to clarify the matter for you. The crux of the analysis, no matter which way anyone may choose to interpret the figures, is that both proposals fail miserably to address both the quality of life and the financial concerns that presently burden GP’s. I personally do not support either of them. In my opinion, they are poorly thought out, shallow in content and make no provision for any form of long-term solution. They’re both clearly ‘band-aids’ and not cures for a disease that is now potentially terminal for Medicare. 
Neither party should fool themselves into thinking that either of these proposals has any significant professional support. Of course, it’s far too late. Successive Governments have chosen to take advantage of the generosity of hard-working general practitioners. It has been the GP’s themselves who via bulk billing have had to bear the burden of a Medicare rebate that has failed to keep pace with every cost of living indicator in the country for over a decade. Make no mistake, bulk billing in general practice is predominantly a GP funded system, NOT a Government funded system. 
Funding is inadequate no matter which way you look at it. Finding a solution that will save Medicare and bulk billing will require some lateral, perhaps unconventional thinking. After 15 years at the ‘Coalface’ as a Practice Manager, I know better than most what the COST of running a general practice is. I see it every day of my life. The costs are prohibitive in comparison to the financial rewards and everyone knows that, and yet, no one seems to look at the problem from the other side. Perhaps if we subsidised some of the cost, rebates could stay the same?
I put it to the Committee that the only way to ensure the long-term viability of Medicare and bulk billing in general practice is to fund programs that deal directly with eliminating COST. Instead of offering the profession and the public 1 of 100 different ways to increase the rebate, I suggest you give some consideration to developing and introducing a number of Government funded ‘cost reduction’ initiatives designed to substantially reduce or eliminate some of the largest expenses associated with primary healthcare. The options and scope of such a proposal are limitless (including tax concessions). 
Of course it takes a professional medical administrator to realise that this will work, which is why Governments should include medical practice managers and not just doctors in their advisory groups.
Yours faithfully,
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Mark Lipscombe

Practice Manager
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